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I think I may have confused Dr. McDunnough on bistriot 1Zeller, as 1 was mistaken in supposing the Cambridge specimento be a Paratype. I have made a careful study of Zeller's de-scriPtions and Dr. Hagen's methods, and find tbat the error mai'be laid to Packard's door, where he states in the Monograph tha'the bas Zeller's types. Unless Zeller states that the specimensare in the Museum at Cambridge they cannot be considered astypes, as bis description, indicate. Hagen appears to have sentspecimens to Zeller and placed a yellow label on the specimenagreeing with those he sent; bence they may be considered ashaving been merely compare<l with the type. This does flot alterOur conception of the species as both Dr. McDunnough .ind elknew it, but changes the fixation of types.

1 have Positively identified the type of glaucata pack. as thespecimen in the Henry Edwards' collection, so labeled. Ifind inthe older plates of the Boston Society of Natural History' thewings are reversed, so by a careful comparison of holes and'tearsin the wing 1 was able definitely to place it. Mr. Frank Watsonbais again checked my notes and made comparisons veri(-ving niyconclusions. In the original Henry Edwards' catalogue,*for No.1375, he gives 'Santa Clara Co., California, taken at rest in forest,on a pine tree, in june." The specie1en was originaîîy mountedon a headless brass pin, but i&as repaired and remounted on May2, 1917, and stands as No. 13197, Hen ry Edwards' collection.Hlydriomena edenala Swett has more elongated primaries thanglaucata Pack. Apparentîy Dr. McDunnough bas a closely related ýtform, sbown on pl. VI, fig. 4, but the basal and mesial lines do flot ,exactly match the type of gksucata.
H. regalata looks superficîaîîy like a suffused form of seule ofthe speciosaba group.
H. periclata Swett sbould be placed as a form of I. quinque-fasciata Pack., rather than furcata, the type having a brokenuncus, and a recent second specimen sbowing the correct locationof tbe form. I am to blame for tbis, rather than Dr. McDunnougb, 4as in my notes te him on tbe species I so placed it incorrectlyJiowing to this defect in the type and the lack of other material.The receipt of two maIes rece ntly from the same localitvý enabledme to place it correctly.
I have still anotber new species of Hydriomena wbicbl1


